The History of the Canadian Theological Students Conference
& the relationship between CTSC & Canadian Churches Forum for Global Ministries

The History of the Canadian Theological Students’ Conference (CTSC) begins in the mission field where denominations and church agencies worked together, birthing the beginning of the Ecumenical Movement. The event that symbolically marks the beginning of this movement was the 1910 Edinburgh Mission Conference.

The post World War II period saw a new phase in Ecumenism, and the birth of the Canadian Council of Churches and the World Council of Churches. In the 1950s the CTSC was begun as a program of the Student Christian Movement, where it resided for about a decade. In the mid 1960’s the students approached the “Canadian School of Missions and Ecumenical Institute” to be its new “home”, where it then resided until 2005. (This agency would later be known as “The Ecumenical Institute of Canada”, “The Ecumenical Forum”, and is now the “Canadian Churches Forum for Global Ministries” (CCFGM). The 1960’s is also notable as the period when Roman Catholic students, in the era of Vatican II, began to participate in the CTSC. 
Through its time within CCFGM, the CTSC was shaped by its host’s mandates around global and ecumenical justice and mission. In addition, CCFGM provided institutional memory for the CTSC, staff and administrative support, and financial support including providing speakers who were often from the Majority World (Global South). In the early years CCFGM also provided connections to Canadian Theological Colleges as it had a history of offering academic courses and research in Missiology and Ecumenism. However with the formation of the Toronto School of Theology, CCFGM slowly moved away from its academic roles.
At the turn of the 21st century the resources of CCFGM were shrinking and it was unable to provide the institutional home for the CTSC. In 2005 the CTSC moved to the Churches’ Council on Theological Education in Canada (CCTE), another Canadian Ecumenical agency. In addition to providing a home, CCTE was also able to provide renewed connections to Canadian theological education.

As part of the move, CCFGM agreed to continue supporting the CTSC. This was largely done by providing the annual CCFGM International Visitor, a theological voice from the Majority World, to the CTSC through a dedicated fund named the Kaufman Fund. CCFGM staff also accompanied the International Visitor, so was able to offer support in other ways, such as workshops, group facilitation, and being present at the conference.
In recent years CCFGM has shifted its International Visitor program for a number of reasons, primary of which is that Majority World voices in theology are today present in Canada in very different ways. In recent years CCFGM has experimented with new models, including offering bursaries to attend the CTSC to students with roots in the Majority World and funding as CTSC speaker a theologian with Majority World roots who has studied and lives in Canada.

Moving forward, CCFGM is responding to global changes, changes in Canada, and changes at its member and partner denominations. CCFGM is entering a new phase in its life and is going through a period of transition that may dramatically change its mandate. This will likely once again change its relationship to the CTSC.
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